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 Excerpts from BoD meeting 6 March 2023:
Lost in the mail?   Dunno!

 Excerpts from BoD meeting 3 April 2023:

Membership/Orientation/Retention –

3 Members Dues of $74.00 have not been paid.
These Members have been Contacted.

Approved Josie Sipler and Alex LeCompte as new members
by an Email Vote

Will Try to have an Orientation Session after the Dessert
Meeting on April 24
Will try to keep this Orientation to an hour
President Chuck promised to keep the meeting short even if
it means starting the meeting while we are enjoying
our dessert.

5 Year Planning Committee –

Update was given on the Teacher Appreciation Event that
was held on March 23.
Next meeting is on Tuesday, April 11 at 7:00 AM

Banquets –
Next Banquet will be at the Officers Installation on June
26th

Nomination –
1st Vice President Marie was informed that the 2023-2024
Officers should be reported to International by May
15. Officers that need to be reported are President,
Secretary, Treasurer and Membership Chairperson.

French Fry Stand –
Events coming up

  April 15: Opening Day of Baseball
  May 19: Unruh Insurance Cruise Night
  June 2: Fun Day at Reamstown Elementary
 August 5: St Paul’s Church Car Show

Fish/Shrimp Fry –
Report from March 31 Fish/Shrimp Fry

  Sold 582 Meals
  Ran out of food by 5:30
  Total Profit was $2,917.84
  $250 Dollars, profit from cookies, was given to Girl

Scouts
 Total Profit from 3 Spring Fish/Shrimp Frys was

$8295.96

Golf Tournament –
Lion Josie Sipler agreed to be Co-Chair for next year

Food Bank –
  The East Cocalico Lions will be holding a food drive

at Weavers and Redners on May 12 and 13
  Ephrata Lions helping at Redners
  Sign Up Sheets are on line
  Emails will be sent to members after Easter, asking

them to sign up
  Akron will hold a Food Drive at Dutch-Way in June
 Baron Steigel will also hold a Food Drive at Martins

in June
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Senior Citizen Banquet
 Scheduled for May 20th
  Lions Tabitha Benton and Rosemary Jewell have

joined the Senior Citizen Committee
  Lion Doyne plans to put invitations out at Local

churches
 This event will be for seniors 55 and older

Reamstown Days
Will be held on September 8th  and 9th

Egg Hunt –
  Eggs are Stuffed
  Gifts have been purchased
  Boy Scouts have been contacted
  Still looking for Help with collecting donations and

helping at age groups
  Set up will be on Friday at 3:00 PM and putting eggs

out will be 9:00 AM on Saturday
 Kitchen is ready to go

Trailer & Fryer Maintenance –
  All Tanks need to be filled
  Will be disposing of oil used for Fish/Shrimp Fries
 Trailer will be put away before Egg Hunt

Audio, Video & Computer –
The Microphone at Fire Hall has not been working. A new
Microphone was purchased and will be used at next
Meeting

OLD BUSINESS

So far collected $39.00 toward the Districts Bowling
Tournament by passing around the miniature bowling pin.
Will Pass Bowling Pin, 1 final time at next meeting.
Motion was made and passed for the club to add to what is
collected up to $100.00

NEW BUSINESS

Will Start Voting for Club Recognitions/Awards
  Pa Fellow: Budgeted for one at $500.00
  Melvin Jones candidate: Still have Credit of 1,624.00
  Lion of the Year
  Voting will be done the same has last year using “All

Counted Survey” Software
 Email to All Eligible Lions (Mail to ones without

Email)

Received a letter from Terre Hill’s “Christmas in the Park”
event informing us that they are expanding the event
to two weekends in December and to consider donating
again to this event. A motion was made and passed to
donate $100.00. This donation will give us a Website
listing, Sponsor Board Listing and 5 complimentary
admissions to the Light Display.

GOOD OF LIONISM
Lions Chuck and Bruce attended a training on Membership
and Retention.  Lion Chuck would like to talk about
retention at the Board meeting in May.

+++++++++++++++
February Student of the Month, Teagan Sahm

At Cocalico Teagan’s activities include Varsity Basketball
where she served as captain, Varsity Lacrosse, and Global
Scholars (a program at Cocalico which gives students the
opportunity to gain a better understanding of different
cultures of people in nations throughout the world and of
themselves). Teagan believes in the Lion Clubs motto of
“We Serve” by serving with the Cocalico High School Leo
Club, a Lions club service organization within the High
School. Other honors and awards she has achieved are
being a member of the National Honor Society and is a
recipient of the Eagle Excellence award. She plans to study
Biochemistry at Rowan University and play college
Lacrosse at Division 3 level.

+++++++++++++++

A new van for
EASS.

Details coming
soon.
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Preparing for the April 8th Easter Egg Hunt
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